
So both main parties now want lower
migration

I helped persuade the Sunak government to take action to cut legal migration
last year. This January they took some steps to do so.

Now I read Labour too want to bring it down. They decline to tell us how or
by how much. Meanwhile they have announced policies for an amnesty for
illegal migrants already here and have stated their wish to set up more legal
routes for people to use. That sounds like more migrants. The Lib  Dems are
always identifying groups and individuals who should be welcomed that current
law restricts.

Some, along with many pro left wing broadcasters now rightly point out that
Conservatives have promised lower migration but ended up with much higher.
This is a major mistake by recent governments. All the time we were in the EU
the open birders of the Treaty  swelled numbers in ways government could not
control. In the last four years University expansion, the invasion of Ukraine
response, the Chinese changes to Hong Kong and the pressures from business to
fill more vacancies from abroad have conspired to create a large migration
surge.

Those of us who advised against were ignored. Over the last year we have won
the arguments against importing more people to take low paid jobs, and
against expansion of the University world putting quantity before quality. I
do think Conservative Ministers have learned this lesson. They have also been
genuine in wanting to stop illegal migration,  but undermined in the courts
showing more legal changes are needed.  I do not think Labour are convinced
we need much lower migration. They just want to win an election.
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